School Newsletter - 14th February, 2025

THYTHORN FIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

FEBRUARY LEARNING POWER IS THE REFLECTIVE RANGER

A NOTE FROM MRS PRICE ...
Thank you to all our Thythorn community for their support during children's mental health week last week. The week ended with a very successful cake sale organised and run by the well-being ambassadors and Mrs Muddimer - our mental health and well-being lead.

This week has been Safer Internet Day on Tuesday. Children have been looking at on-line safety and the importance of technology in the modern world. We have also looked at the dangers children can face online.

Have a wonderful half term and we look forward to the new term when we return on Monday 24th February.

SHOUT OUTS

Well done this week to all the children who achieved a certificate. If your child shows any learning powers at home, please use a 'wow' slip (copies in reception) and hand in to the office. Slips are available on the website too.

Well done to Dante (Year 3) who has completed his level 1 swimming and now moved up to level 2. Congratulations!

Well done to Freddie and Dylan S (Year 4) who have both achieved their bronze medal at football. Well done Freddie and Dylan!

Congratulations to Emmie and Ellie Mae (Year 4) who have both achieved their bronze award in gymnastics, well done both.

MATERNITY COVER IN YEAR 3

Mrs Allen will shortly be going on maternity leave. We have recruited an experienced teacher called Miss Porritt, who will be covering the role from the 24th March 2025. Miss Porritt currently teaches in a local school and has experience of teaching in KS2. Miss Porritt will be spending the day with Mrs Allen and meeting the children at the beginning of March, so she will be a familiar face when she begins the maternity cover role. We will keep you all updated of Mrs Allen's happy news once baby has arrived.

COMMUNICATION WITH SCHOOL

Please can we remind parents/carers of the following email addresses to be used when contacting the school:

teacher@thythornfield.leics.sch.uk

Contacting teaching staff/requesting teacher meetings

dmuddimer@thythornfield.leics.sch.uk

Attendance, behaviour, pastoral issues or access to outside agency support

sbrewster@thythornfield.leics.sch.uk

SENDCo queries

YEAR 3: 98.0 %

office@thythornfield.leics.sch.uk

General queries, reporting absence, payments queries, wrap around care queries

SWIMMING LESSONS
Children in year 3 and year 4 will be starting their swimming lessons on Friday 28th February 2025. The information/consent letter has been emailed home and a paper copy sent home with the children. Please ensure you give consent for your child to participate and make payment on the scopay system before the lessons take place. Any queries, please come and speak to office staff.

ATTENDANCE

This year our attendance target is 96.5%. This week's attendance figures are:

EYFS: 97.4% YEAR 4: 95.2 % YEAR 1: 85.1% YEAR 5: 815 % YEAR 2: 92.3 %

YEAR 6: 93.8 % Matters

@

YEAR 3 WIN THIS WEEK!!

SOURCES OF SUPPORT

Autism Space

The Autism Space / Leicestershire Partnership NHS Trust webpage has lots of support and information about Autism.

An online service that offers a safe community for children. young people and adults to support your mental health.

DIARY DATES

17th Feb - 21st February 25: Half Term

25th February 25: After school film night, years 1-6

6th March 25: World Book Day

12th March 25: 'We will rock you' Wigston Academy show,

Year 6

11th April 25: Snapshots out 14th April - 25th April 25: Easter Holidays

6th - 9th May 25: Yr 5 Aylmerton Residential Trip

WORLD BOOK DAY



World Book Day is taking place on Thursday 6th March. The theme for the day is 'Read Your Way. Children are welcome to come to school dressed as a book character, in their pyjamas or onesie!

HOUSE POINTS UPDATE

The final house points totals so far this term are:

Attenborough House: 1230 points Lineker House: 1094 points Townsend House: 1142 points Wan House: 1093 points



Children in Attenborough house can come to school dressed in their non uniform on Friday 28th February.

WRAP AROUND PROVISION IS **COMING TO THYTHORN!**

With recent Government support, we will be offering a full wraparound provision at school each day from 7:30am - 8:30am & 3:15 - 5:30pm from Easter, this will be Ofsted registered and based at the school. The provision is run by Football & Fitness, the same provider who supplies the school's sports provision.

To trial the sessions, we will be starting a wrap around option on a Monday evening from 24th February 2025. A letter detailing the new wrap around provision has been emailed last week. The Monday evening club will include food and drink, structured play, games, art and crafts!

The existing after school sports clubs will still run on a Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday as they currently do.

Please sign up to sessions using the details on the letter.

AFTER SCHOOL FILM NIGHT

Children in years 1 - 6 are invited to attend an after school film night taking place on 25th February straight after school until 5.15pm. The cost of £3.50 should be paid on the usual scopay online system. All funds raised will be put towards additional school resources.

WE HAVE RECENTLY SAID HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ...

Children celebrating their birthday recently are:

EYFS: Creston YEAR I: Amari, Mia YEAR 2: Eden YEAR 3: Charlie YEAR 4: Harrison YEAR 6: Georgia



We hope you all have a wonderful birthday and enjoy your special day.